Notes from PPG Meeting 4th August2016

Attendees Carole Doran, Sarah Boyd, Karen Hatto, Berna Councell, Peter Wolton, John Field, Pat Whiteside and Margaret collis.

Apologies Garry Curran, Sue smith, Tina McKenzie Boyle and Richard Price

Unfortunately Peter Forbes has retired from the PPG

Carole welcomed a new member, Margaret to the group, she has worked in general practice in the past both as a receptionist and a secretary.

Minutes of the last meeting 
Date of next meeting incorrect, Sarah to change date from April to August.
Actions were discussed -

· The radio has been tuned into local radio although it does sometimes does get changed to other stations.

· Electronic booking in system- The surgery only started using it on Monday, there was a discussion about the benefits of the system, Sarah explained that it was something the patients had wanted and it was thought that it would be an useful at busy times Carol said that she had already used it successfully, however she had already had feedback from a couple of patients who were concerned about people being able to see their day of birth. Sarah explained that the system had been tweaked a little after listening to patients, the system is not replacing the receptionist just offering patient's a choice. 

Carole and Berna offered to attend surgery to encourage and help patients use the new check in system, it was agreed that any time they were available they could come although it would be good to let sarah or Karen know in advance when they would be attending so that a quick training / explanation could be given.
	Karen - to look at the possibility of a privacy screen

· Notice boards - Re-organisation of boards and tiding of the waiting room has had a positive response, Pat, Tina & Sarah are continuing to monitor, change and update the boards.

· PPG email - this had been set up so that members could access the links on the NAPP newsletters.
Sarah & Carole also got together to work out best use of the email inbox, Carole agreed to monitor the inbox, Sarah has not widely advertised the PPG email address yet, she agreed to add to the notice board. 
              Sarah add PPG email contact details on the notice board.

· Development plan 2016 - 17 the plan was agreed by the team. 
Carole has subsequently added the date and circulated to the members and it has been added to the website.

Minutes agreed


Should minutes go onto website? It was agreed that they should. 
Sarah to upload the minutes


Letter from Coates 
They have places available for older people especially those that live alone and they are holding a presentation at coats to encourage new members.
They provide hot meals at a subsidised price and hold many social events.  
They would like the PPG to help them to get in contact with patients that may benefit from the service. 
Difficulties due to confidentiality and the possibility of doctors and nurses giving out flyers was discussed.
Carole - to find out if date is arranged for the presentation and talk about how the team could help




Feedback from clinical commissioning group (CCG) at recent assembly meeting -Carole
self-care week is 14th – 20th November, there will be lots of events around Bracknell including Street Doctors, offering checks to people in town centres. They are looking for PPG members to talk to patients in surgeries about bowel cancer screening & Atrial Fibrillation (AF) and checking your pulse. Members interested would be given training. 
This was not something the group felt confident about doing. Sarah explained in the past there were leaflets on self -care and how to obtain help called self-care prescriptions that people could offer to patients. This seemed to be an option that the team thought that they might be able to use. 
Sarah to find out if this is still available
The Surgery will receive promotional material about self-care week.

Volunteers for next joint venture - Carole is meeting Andy (New Wokingham Road PPG Member) about arranging another joint venture on 7th September 9am at new Wokingham road surgery and asked for some support. 
Peter and Berna or was it pat to confirm to Carole if they are available to attend.
The subject of the event is yet to be agreed although the members agreed that arthritis would be a good subject.

Newsletter
The content of the next newsletter was discussed which Carole will complete and John agreed to take over production of future newsletters. Sarah to liaise with Carole about content

Any Other Business

Emis access - Peter reported his experience of the extended Emis  access, he was impressed that there is the possibility of patients monitoring their condition and uploading results to their doctor via their phone or tablet device in the future.
Heath Hill have offered appointment booking and prescription requests via Emis access for a long time, now patients can request to have access to their diagnosis codes, medication lists, blood and X-ray results, immunisations and allergies.
Patients can also share this information with others if they wish eg hospital consultants, A&E doctors or care workers when on holiday. 
There was a suggestion of mentioning this service in the newsletter.

Brants Bridge John attended Brants Bridge for X-ray and was sent away as not available for our practice, Sarah confirmed this. Brants Bridge is owned by The Royal Berkshire Hospital, some services are available to Frimley and Bracknell and ascot CCG patients, however, routine blood tests and X-rays are not.
Sarah to check the choices available stated on the X-ray forms given to patients.

Availability of appointments was discussed the new system was to try to give more options and have a contingency element for unplanned events such as sickness and emergencies. however since commencing this system we have not had a typical week with all doctors and nurses present. The surgery is monitoring the system and looking at different ways of working to improve the situation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Some locuMs doctors have been booked to help over the holiday season.



 The next meeting - 6th October 2016 2pm @ Heath Hill

